210N Park Ave
P.O Drawer 200
Winter Park, FL
327900200

Tel 407-740-8575
Fax: 407-740.0613

February 11, 1997
Overnight

Florida Public Service Commission
Division of Records and Reporting
2540 Shumard Oaks Boulevard
Gerald L. Gunter Bldg. Room 270
Tallahassee, FL. 32399-0850
(904) 488-4733

RE:  Docket No.961360-T1 - Request for Authority to Transfer Controlling Interest
in World Pass Communication Corp.

Dear Mr. D'Haeseleer:

Please be advised by this notice that the proposed acquisition authorized by the
Commission on January 7, 1997 in Order No. PSC-97-0029-FOF-TI in the above-
referenced docket was never consumated by the parties. The transaction did not take
place and, therefore, no shares of World Pass were transferred to Merlot
Communications, Inc. No name change or tariff revision was requested.

Please let me know if you need any additional information or if further action is
required on the part of World Pass. :

Please acknowledge receipt of this filing by returning, file-stamped, the extra copy of
this cover letter in the self-addressed, stamped envelope enclosed for this purpose.

Thank you for your assistance.
Sincerely,

Connigf Wigh
Consullant to

Enclosures

e Shaul Shalev
File:  WPASS - FL
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